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3650 River Road, Eugene, OR  97404                                                                                               Phone:  541-689-5451 

Facebook:  www.facebook.com/AmLegionPost83                                                 Email: eugeneorpost83@gmail.com 

Post 83  

Commander ôs Corner 
 

Wow, welcome to November....We will be 

having a Veterans day celebration Friday November 

11th from 3:30pm to 6:30pm. Please bring a dish of 

your favorite food. The party will be located outside 

in the yard. John Hampton and myself will be your 

bartenders.  

November 18th @ 0800 is breakfast with the 

National Commander, we are asking for a $5 

donation to help offset the price of the food. The 

following day is Veterans day at Autzen, the Ducks 

VS. Utah. Come see me at the tailgate.  

Garden Way Retirement Living is asking for 

Volunteers to do a flag ceremony for them. We have 

done this in the past on Veteransô Day and they have 

been very happy! Jade Woolsey, the life enrichment 

director over at Garden Way, is reaching out and 

asking for volunteers from our Post, hoping we could 

do a flag ceremony on Veteranôs day at 10:00am or 

2:30pm, whichever works best for us. The location 

would be 175 S Garden Way, Eugene, OR 97401. If 

anyone would like to help put together and spearhead 

this Flag Ceremony, please contact me so I can let 

them know if we can make this happen for them. 

Thank you for your time. 

Humbled and Honored  

Philip Highwood  

Post 83 Commander 

philip.e.highwood@gmail.com   

 

American Legion National 
Commander James Troiola (NY) 
will be visiting Department of Oregon 

November 13-18, 2022.  The Commander will 
be departing Oregon midday on Friday, 
November 18 from the Eugene Airport. 

For those members who want to meet 
the National Commander, Post 83 will be 
hosting Breakfast and Coffee Break in honor of 
American Legion National Commander Troiola 
on the morning of Friday, November 18th, at 
8:00am.   

Accompanying Commander Troiola will 
be his Aide Gary Schacher, Department of 
Oregon Commander Larry Wittmayer, National 
Executive Committeeman Kevin Owens, and 
Alternate Executive Committeeman Gene 
Hellickson. 

 

Did you know? As a member of this 
Post, you are welcome to attend all meetings 
during the month. 

A quorum of officers is needed at all 
meetings to conduct business. Please 
attend your meetings! And if you canôt 
please inform your superior officer!

http://www.facebook.com/AmLegionPost83
mailto:eugeneorpost83@gmail.com
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Greetings, wow, where has this year gone? 

With this newsletter the Holidays are just around the 

corner. Maybe because we have not slowed down all 

year. To all the hard-working dedicated volunteers 

that made all our events successful Thank You we 

are an awesome family making it happen. 

 

Calling all cookie bakers out there, we need 

cookies, cookies for our deployed troops. We have 6 

names so far. If you know someone that could use a 

little love from home, we are still accepting names, 

please leave your name at the post Attn: Karol before 

the 25th of November. Cookies also due by the 25th. 

We will put the boxes together on Saturday the 26th 

at 2 PM. if you are available to help. You can make 

them early and freeze them. Please label clearly what 

they are. Also accepting donations of Jerky, protein 

bars and etc. or funds to purchase them. 

 

Lane County Stand down on September the 

30th went well, they figured approximately 400 

unhoused or struggling veterans were helped. The 

unit and post provided warm clothing and personal 

care items at our tables. The in-kind donations to the 

cause was over $5000.00. We helped make a 

difference. These numbers are reported as unit 

credits for our year-end reporting at convention.  

 

Our order for Poppies has been sent for the 

May distribution. As Oregon no longer makes them 

in White City we ordered from Texas and they are 

veteran made. Our unit budget for the coming year to 

support the different Auxiliary programs was passed 

and our 3-year certificate was rolled over. 

 

Hope to see you at Vet Relief breakfast on the 

20th. These funds help support our Veterans and 

their families. Last year we provided 10 families with 

$100.00 gift cards and 17 single veterans a $25.00 

card at St. Vinnies vet lift housing. Say Thank You  

to the monthly volunteers that make this fund-raiser 

happen to help our local veteran community. 

 

Hope you all have a wonderful Thanksgiving with 

family and friends. 

 

Till next month,  
"Service not Self"  
Karol Satterfield  
Unit 83 President 
 

 
 

NO  

REPORT  
 
Commander            
Mike Shellhart 
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Riders 

Report 
 

 

Hello All, 

October came and went swiftly and riding 

went from Hot to Cold this month. Having good 

turn outs for our meetings, rides, Fridayôs fish fry 

and other events. 

Started out the month with our State 

Quarterly Riders meeting in Redmond, we rode 

over the old McKenzie pass and made a day of it. 

Mike Riley generously donated motorcycle 

for the riders to sell itôs now running and needs just 

a little more TLC. 

I am proud to be part of this group who 

represent the post well. 
 

The Saga 

Continueséé 

Oct 1, 2022  

Post 21 

McMinnville  stole 

our Totem! 

Oct 14, 2022 
 

 

TOTEM IS NOW 

ATïPost 119, 

Vernonia? 
 

 

Post 119 Riders is one of the Newest Chapters. 

Looks like a 5 to 6 hour RIIIIIDE!  

OK, lets just make a day of it!  

Veterans Day 11/11/2022 Ride to Albany  

Meet at Post 7am, KU 7:30am. 

 Riders F-Bomb Pizza Party  

At The Postôs Muddy Boots Bar  

After Veterans Day Parade in Albany 

 

Choice, not circumstances, determines your 

success. 

 

Bill Filley ï Riders Director 

 
Unfortunately, we are still having difficulty 

getting our SAM number from the government 

which is required for submitting grants. We arenôt 

giving up on it just yet, but if anyone has connections 

with the program, we could use your help. Please 

reach out to me if you do. 

On a positive note, we had a great strategy 

meeting last month with Chambers Construction. We 

were able to get a lot of great feedback on our 

approach and next steps. Next up, contacting a local 

Civil Engineer to see if they would be willing to work 

with us. We might have a couple of connections, but 

if you know of a Civil Engineer willing to do an In-

Kind donation, please direct them to one of the 

committee members. Together we can make this a 

reality. 

Our next meeting is scheduled for Thursday 

November 17 th at 5:30. 

Monica Parvin 

New Building Committee Chair  
 

 

Post & Family Annual 

Thankgiving  Dinner  
Hosted at:  

Creswell 

Community Center  

995 1 st  Street  

Creswell, OR  

Nov. 24 th  -  2pm  
 

Please come and 

Join all of us!  

We provide the hot food,  

bring a side dish or desert  

and your favorite beverage.  

All Post Members and  

Family are Welcome.  

Please RSVP to Laura or Ed.  

541 -654 -2091 or 541 -337 -201  
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Oregon Department of Veteransô Affairs Seeks 

Volunteers Interested in Serving Aging Veterans 

 

The Oregon Department of Veteransô Affairs 

is seeking volunteers from across the state who are 

interested in serving aging veterans in their own 

communities by helping veterans learn how to access 

potential earned benefits and resources. If the veteran 

qualifies, these benefits and resources may provide 

financial support, health care and other long-term 

care needs. 

Trainings are being scheduled throughout the 

state in the upcoming months. The goal of this 

program is to equip volunteers with information so 

they can help educate and connect veterans ð 

primarily, seniors ð to their earned benefits and 

other potential resources.  

ñWe are proud of ODVAôs unique Veteran 

Volunteer Program and the work of Veteran 

Volunteer Coordinator Mark Newell,ò said ODVA 

Director Kelly Fitzpatrick. ñMore than half of our 

Oregon veteran population today is over the age of 

65 and many are not aware of the benefits they may 

qualify for. Many of these benefits can be life-

changing. Thatôs why this program can be a critical 

lifeline for our vulnerable aging veterans and their 

loved ones.ò  

Volunteers work closely with the Veteran 

Volunteer Coordinator and the accredited local 

veteran service officer or tribal veteran service 

officer in their area, locating veterans who may need 

assistance accessing their benefits in long-term care 

facilities, senior centers, libraries, mobile home 

parks, and retirement communities, or wherever 

people gather.  

The program is open to anyone 18 years or 

older. If you enjoy working with the aging 

population and want to make a difference in the lives 

of veterans, you are encouraged to apply.  

To register or get information about an 

upcoming training in your area, or for more 

information about the program, please visit 

oregonvetvolunteer.com or contact: 

     Veteran Volunteer Coordinator Mark Newell     

      971-720-8911 

  

     ODVA_VeteranVolunteer@odva.oregon.gov. 

 

 

Oregon Department of Veteransô Affairs to Host 

Statewide Veterans Day Ceremony at Oregon 

State Capitol Park 

 

The Oregon Department of Veteransô Affairs 

will honor all veterans of the U.S. Armed Forces 

during its Statewide Veterans Day Ceremony this 

year in view of the Oregon State Capitol Building. 

The event will feature remarks by federal, 

state and local dignitaries and ceremonial elements 

including color guard, national anthem, wreath 

presentation and the playing of ñTaps.ò Attendees 

should be advised that this yearôs event will be held 

at 11 a.m., Thursday, Nov. 10 ð the day before 

Veterans Day. 

The event will be hosted at the Oregon State 

Capitol Park located on Court Street Northeast in 

downtown Salem ð directly in front of the Oregon 

State Capitol Building. 

While the celebration will honor Oregon 

veterans of all eras, there will be special recognition 

of Oregonôs Korean War generation. ODVA is 

honored to welcome Consul General Eunji Seo of the 

Consulate of the Republic of Korea in Seattle, Wash., 

who will serve as one of the eventôs keynote 

speakers. 

The event is open to the public and uncovered 

seating will be provided for attendees. Accessible 

pathways and seating areas for those needing 

accommodations will also be provided.  Attendees 

are reminded to plan accordingly for Oregon 

weather. 

For those unable to attend, the event will also 

be livestreamed on ODVAôs Facebook page at 

https://www.facebook.com/odvavet. 

 
 

 

mailto:ODVA_VeteranVolunteer@odva.oregon.gov
https://www.facebook.com/odvavet
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VA offers more than $11M in grant 

funding to provide legal services for 

homeless Veterans 
 

WASHINGTON ð As a part of ongoing efforts to 

end Veteran homelessness, the Department of 

Veterans Affairs published a Notice of Funding 

Opportunity for more than $11 million in legal 

services grants for Veterans experiencing or at risk 

of homelessness. 

The funds are available through VAôs new Legal 

Services for Veterans Grant Program and will help 

Veterans in several ways, including:          

¶ Providing representation in landlord-tenant 

disputes to prevent eviction. 

¶ Assisting with court proceedings for child 

support, custody or estate planning. 

¶ Helping Veterans obtain disability 

compensation and other benefits. 

¶ Providing criminal defense services for 

certain issues that are symptomatic of 

homelessness, such as outstanding warrants, 

fines and driverôs license revocation. 

¶ Upgrading characterization of discharges or 

dismissals of former members of the Armed 

Forces. 

ñVeterans who face legal challenges are more 

likely to become homeless,ò said VA Secretary 

Denis McDonough. ñThrough these grants, VA is 

providing Veterans with the legal assistance they 

need to access the housing they deserve.ò 

This funding will be awarded in grants of up to 

$150,000 to 75 eligible organizations, with at least 

10% of funding being utilized for women Veterans. 

The Notice of Funding Opportunity provides 

information about the grant program eligibility and 

award process. VA will host a technical assistance 

webinar for grant applicants in October. Monitor 

VAôs homeless LSV website for webinar 

information and updates. Applications must be 

submitted by Dec. 30, 2022. 

In this calendar year, VA has already placed 

more than 26,500 homeless Veterans into permanent 

housing ð putting VA on track to meet its goal of 

38,000 permanent housing placements for homeless 

Veterans in 2022. 
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VA Program of Comprehensive Assistance 
for Family Caregivers expands to Veterans 
of all eras 
 
WASHINGTON ð Today, VAôs Program of 
Comprehensive Assistance for Family 
Caregivers is expanding to include eligible 
Veterans and family caregivers of all eras. 

Previously, PCAFC was only available to 
eligible Veterans who served on or after Sept. 
11, 2001. This expansion opens the program to 
eligible Veterans of all eras, including those who 
served after May 7, 1975, and before Sept. 11, 
2001. 

PCAFC provides caregivers of eligible 
Veterans with resources, education, financial 
assistance, health insurance, beneficiary travel, 
peer support and more. The program is a 
cornerstone of VA health care, ensuring that 
Veterans get the world-class care they deserve 
and that caregivers get the comprehensive 
support they need. 

ñFor the first time, eligible Veterans of all 
service eras can participate in the VAôs Program 
of Comprehensive Assistance for Family 
Caregivers,ò says Deputy Secretary of Veterans 
Affairs Donald Remy. ñWe recognize the critical 
role family caregivers play in caring for 
Veterans, and through this expansion, weôre 
able to ensure that family caregivers of all 
eligible Veterans have access to the 
comprehensive support they deserve.ò 

This is the second expansion of PCAFC, 
and it will expand access to the program for tens 
of thousands of Veterans and their family 
caregivers. The first expansion of PCAFC 
began in Oct. 2020, as part of implementation of 
the VA MISSION Act of 2018. PCAFC has 
added approximately 20,000 active Veteran and 
family caregiver participants during the past two 
years. 

Earlier this month, VA announced an 
interim final rule that will extend PCAFC 
eligibility for legacy participants, legacy 
applicants and their family caregivers, by three 
years to Sept. 30, 2025. Legacy Participants or 
Legacy Applicants are Veterans and their family 
caregivers who participated in PCAFC prior to 
Oct 1, 2020.  
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Monument honors Black service members 
across US wars and military branches 
 

 
 

African Americans have fought in every 
military conflict in US history, even as they were 
denied rights and benefits afforded to their 
White counterparts. A new monument now 
recognizes their contributions to the nation. 

Community leaders in Buffalo, New York, 
gathered last week to unveil the African 
American Veterans Monument. The monument, 
billed as the first of its kind, pays tribute to Black 
veterans and active-duty service members 
across all branches of the military, according to 
the organization behind the project. 

The monument encompasses a 1,200-
square-foot area at the Buffalo and Erie County 
Naval & Military Park, a museum dedicated to 
US military history. Designed by the late local 
artist Jonathan Casey and his team at the firm 
Solid 716, it features 12 concrete pillars ï one 
for each major war that the US has fought. The 
10-foot-tall pillars represent candles that military 
families would light when soldiers went to war, 
while the space between them corresponds to 
peace time between each conflict.  

 The stories of African American service 
members are also reflected throughout the 
monument. 

ñThe fact is African American men and 
women have always been an integral part of US 
military even though they were not always 
recognized for their service and often denied the 
very human rights they fought for,ò Brenda 
Moore, a sociology professor at the University at 
Buffalo, said at the dedication ceremony. 

ñThis monument gives us an opportunity 
to not only commemorate, but also to educate 
ourselves and future generations about the 
contributions and sacrifices African Americans 
have made to the American ideals of freedom, 
liberty and justice ï not just for some, but for all.ò 

Black people have historically endured 
racism and discrimination in the military. During 
the Civil War, Black soldiers served in 
segregated units usually commanded by White 
officers and were paid less than White soldiers. 
They continued to be shut out of opportunities 
during World War I and World War II even as the 
US fought in the name of democracy, and when 
they returned home after World War II, they 
were denied many of the benefits of the G.I. Bill. 
In 1948, President Harry S. Truman issued an 
executive order ending racial segregation in the 
military, but it took longer for the changes to be 
enforced. 

About 16% of the countryôs 
approximately 1.34 million active-duty service 
members are Black, according to a Pew 
Research Center analysis from 2019. Though 
Black men are overrepresented in the US 
military, Black service members remain 
underrepresented in officer ranks, meaning 
theyôre more likely than their White colleagues 
to be injured while serving the country. 
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Respite center opens to families of those 

who died in combat 

PORT ANGELES ï A respite center for families in 

the United States who have lost loved ones in 

combat since 9/11 will open Friday on Washington 

stateôs Olympic Peninsula. 

Betsy Reed Schultz led the work to 

renovate her Port Angeles bed and breakfast into 

a one-of-a kind respite center for Gold Star 

families as she grieved her sonôs combat death, 

the Peninsula Daily News reported. 

The first families who will arrive at Captain 

Joseph House Friday lost loved ones in 

Afghanistan at the same time Schultzôs son was 

killed. Army Captain Joseph Schultz, 36, was 

killed on May 29, 2011, when his Humvee was hit 

by an improvised explosive. 

The families of two others killed the blast 

and one survivor are among those coming to the 

center.  

The families will be offered opportunities 

for sightseeing, learning to surf and eating 

complementary crab at the Dungeness Crab and 

Seafood Festival. 

The house provides a safe and peaceful 

environment where family members can connect 

on a more personal level with others on a similar 

journey in a home-away-from home setting, 

according to the Captain Joseph House 

Foundation website. 

After their five-night visit, they will be driven 

back to the Seattle-Tacoma International Airport 

to return to their homes across the country. 

This will be the first of several soft 

openings, Schultz said, with the next during 

Thanksgiving week and another in December. 

Ground was broken for the Captain Joseph 

House in June 2013. Total expenditures have 

been $770,000, Schultz said, while donated 

goods and services have amounted to $970,000. 

ñI am so grateful for not just our community, 

who have been so generous, but also people 

around the country who have continued to 

donate,ò Schultz said. 


